. JOHN DEERE

Dear Mr. Gilmore,
Thank you for your inquiry about our warranty.

Due to the variety of products available on the market, John Deere does not test these
products for compatibility with our engines or recommended lubricants. Likewise, there are
sometimes a wide range of installation options and additive packages. In addition to
removing the contaminants from the oil, some filtering systems can actually remove
important additives. As a result, we cannot offer advice on their use.

We would not "automatically” void warranty because of their use, but any engine failures
that may have been the result of these add-on components or additive packages would not
be warrantable.

Best Regards,

Ray Hinton
Manager, Warranty Administration
John Deere Power Systems, Worldwide Customer Support



